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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
A message from the 

President of AGTTA to its 
membership and all those that 
help keep the hobby of model 
railroading alive.              

“Off to a Great Start”  
  We are off to a great 
start!  I want to thank the 
membership in general for their 

positive response to our stated goals for this year, 
and specifically to those who have already stepped 
up and offered their time and efforts. 
      Chris, Kristian and Brian are already at work 
planning and constructing a portable layout to be 
displayed in the North County area.  Marsh and 
Richard are enhancing the Club test track and are 
also making it more visible from across the hall.  
Ed Samsen is hard at work on the "Door Central" 
portable layout, and Mr. Webb stepped up at the 
January meeting and offered to help transport and 
set up the 'O' modules. 
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NO CLINIC THIS MONTH 

Jim had an exciting Clinic lined up for this month 
but unfortunately the Guest Host has taken ill and 
asked to postpone to a future date.  So, this 
month we will not be having a How-To Clinic.     

As you know, Jim’s been doing these Clinics for 
quite a few years now.  And during that time he’s 
welcomed some excellent Guest Hosts who have 
stepped forward to lead a Clinic.  But he is 
always looking for additional help.  If you would 
like to conduct a Clinic or if maybe you have 
some suggestions for future Clinics please let Jim 
know.  He will very much welcome your support 
and suggestions.  
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This is a very heartening development as it reflects 
well on our membership and we can always use 
more good attitudes and help.  Take a                                                                                                         
look around during the meetings and see who 
does the chores.  Cheryl always contributes some 
snack (cookies, cupcakes, etc.) or dinner item 
(pulled pork with rolls) and I am sure that she 
would welcome another 'chef' in this effort.  Also, 
perhaps some of us could stay until the meeting is 
over and help with the table 'tear-down'.  Roland is 
getting a little old trying to bench-press all of those 
tables by himself.   
       Another thing that I would like to see is some 
more ride-sharing.  In particular, I am referring to 
those who do not drive and who could use a lift to 
the meetings.  I realize that there already exists an 
effort in this regard (kudos to Mike Quigg), but 
maybe we could organize a volunteer list of those 
who are willing to provide rides for those who 
otherwise could not attend the meetings.  Our Club 
can only benefit from such a program. 
      I am still working on the 501 (3) (c) 
organization classification for charitable exemption 
status, but it will take time.  Ken Steele has pointed 
me in the direction of an organization at UCSD 
who specializes in helping groups attain this 
status.  I will keep the Club informed about this. 
      On the 12th, I will have our first stack of books 
and magazines ready for distribution to selected 
organizations.  This is intended to 'advertise' to 
them about the AGTTA and our activities.  By the 
way, if you have any such organizations in mind, 
please let me or any of the officers know so that 
we can put them on the list.  We are trying to reach 
a younger group in order to re-invigorate the Club.  
Also, please bring in any railroad related reading 
matter for contribution to this program. 
       Finally, I want to take time each month to 
focus on one particular member who has 
consistently exhibited devotion to the ideals of the 
AGTTA and its members.  The Club thanks Steve 
Pierce  for organizing the remembrance and BBQ 
in honor of Bill Hungerford, one of our more unique 
members. Steve has always been representative 
of what a selfless person can be, and all of us can 
take a lesson from Steve's example of caring for a 
fellow member. 
       I look forward to seeing ALL of you on 
February 12, and please let me know your ideas 
and comments regarding the All Gauge Toy Train 
Association. 
     Respectfully,  

Jim Andrews - President AGTTA  
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is published around the first of each month.  The 
Main-Line is the official publication of the All 
Gauge Toy Train Association of San Diego.   

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
Please mail or e-mail all contributions for 
publication by the 1st of the month to: 

Bill Hohnhorst, Main-Line Editor 
8150 Pasadena Avenue 

La Mesa, CA  91941-6425 
(619) 461-5039         whohnhorst@cox.net 

MONTHLY MEETINGS 
Meets are normally held on the 2nd Thursday of 
each month at the Torrey Pines Christian 
Church, 8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North, La 
Jolla, CA, beginning at 4:30 PM.  Big All-Day 
Saturday Meets are held in June & December. 

AGTTA CLUB WEBSITE  
www.agtta.com  

2015 AGTTA  OFFICERS & DIRECTORS  
President 
 Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 
  dangodfrey@aol.com 
Vice President 

Ken Steele (619) 644-1247 
 lionel400e@aol.com 

Secretary 
Jim Weatherford (619) 287-8687 

 wxfd@cox.net 
Treasurer 

Jon Everett (858) 538-0930 
 ewtrains@hotmail.com 
Directors 

Ed Jones  619-593-8350 
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Al Keil (619) 482-8823 

 awkeil@juno.com 
Steve Pierce (858) 571-6238 

 trainyahoo@aol.com 
Ed Samsen (760) 458-4791 
 edoptician@yahoo.com 
Greg Smyth (619) 476-9942 

 gregsmyth@earthlink.net 
Immediate Past President 

Dave Campbell (619) 287-2099 
 tf121pr@gmail.com 

Website Coordinator 
Alan Hamel  (858) 453-5297 

 alanchamel@aol.com 
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
New Members – We would like to start off the 
New Year by extending a warm welcome to two 
new members who have joined in January.  From 
San Clemente we extend a warm welcome to 
Michael Kaplan , who collects O Gauge, and we 
extend the same warm welcome to Alpine resident 
Terry Ulmer who likes all gauges.  Thank you both 
for coming onboard.  ��

2015 Membership Dues  – Club Secretary Jim 
Weatherford  reports that 2015 Membership 
Renewals have really been lagging.  So far Jim 
reports that he has received only 79 renewals.  
That means that 64 2014 members have not yet 
submitted your renewal.  If you might be one of 
these 64 it’s time to fill out your 2015 Membership 
Renewal form (that you’ll find on page 5) and get it 
in the mail today along with your Renewal Check.  
Or easier and better yet just bring it to the 
February Meet.  Being a past member you know 
what a small investment it is for being a part of our 
outstanding club. 

BOARD MEETING 
Our President Jim Andrews  has called for having 
our 2nd Board Meeting of 2015 on Tuesday, 
February 10th at 6:30 pm at the SD Model RR 
Museum in Balboa Park.  Board Meetings are 
open to all members who are very welcome to 
attend.  If you would like to do so please contact 
Jim for specific directions to the meeting room. 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
Bill Hungerford Memorial BBQ – Steve Pierce 
arranged for a nice send off memorial for long time 
Club Member, Bill Hungerford, who passed away 
at the end of last year.  On Saturday, January 31st 
Steve held a memorial BBQ in Bill’s honor.  A good 
number of club members and friends showed up to 
talk about Bill and what he meant in their lives.  
Steve had a group of pictures from Bill’s long life 
that everyone enjoyed viewing.   Steve would like 
to thank everyone who attended.  Bill would have 
been very happy. 

Greetings from Ron Morse –  I received a very 
nice e-mail from AGTTA Life Member #2 and Past 
President, Ron Morse who now lives in Springfield 
Missouri.  Here’s what Ron had to say. 
Bill, 

I really do enjoy the on-line Mainline.  It 
keeps me up to date on all of you guys that I know 
and newbie’s as well. 

I am doing well, as well as one can do at 
78.  My modeling is mainly in O scale 2-rail, but do 
have a pre-war standard gauge layout as well with 
a small loop of prewar O tinplate above it. 
  Hope all is well.  Ron Morse 

 

Here’s a shot of Ron’s standard gauge layout. 
 

 

Here are Ron & Tillie and their babies, Karla 
and Karlos.  Ron says that over the past nearly 
eight years they’ve had 35 Ferrets and at this 
point they have 12. 
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CLUB NEWS 
Club Fund Raiser –  Chris Buono  has 
volunteered to build a small layout in hopes of 
raffling it off at the Del Mar Great Train Expo to 
raise money for our Club.  Here is the e-mail that I 
received from Chris, which I immediately 
forwarded to all members who have e-mail.  If you 
do not have e-mail and are seeing this for the first 
time I am sure that Chris could still use your 
donations if you have something he could use.  

Hi!  My name is Chris! 
I'm one of the younger fellows of the Club.  

(I build the small layouts).  I plan to build a tiny O-
27 circle layout to Raffle off at the Del Mar Train 
show along side our clubs large layout in hopes to 
raise money for our club.  

I already have a trolley, power pack with O-
27 track donated to me for this project.  I will be 
doing the bench work this week.  I also have 
scenery. 

This is where you come in!  I was 
wondering if you could send a mass email out to 
our members asking if they can donate buildings & 
people.  If I could just get 4-5 buildings.....1 being a 
very small station a bill board maybe some lights, 
for in the buildings, signs & crossings and a hand 
full of people that would be awesome!    

Any help would be awesome.  You can 
give my number out.  Or if they can just bring 
things to donate at the next Meet this would be 
great!      

Thanks for reading.  My name is Chris my 
number is (858)-500-6092.  Tell anybody to call 
and leave a message and I will call back ASAP.  

Thank you! 

So if you can help Chris out please give 
him a call.  And Thanks! 

Help Spread The Hobby –  I received a nice e-
mail from long time member Ernesto Gutierrez  
who is crossing borders to share our hobby.   
 For over 40 years Ernesto has had “Train 
Spotting” friends from his wife’s home town of 
Torreon, Mexico.  Recently they have formed a 
club.  As Lionel O Gauge is just too expensive for 
them, they have chosen HO as their scale of 
choice.   At our meets Ernesto has purchased 
“unfinished" models & sent them down to his 
friends who have finished them and added them to 
their layout.  He would like to help them again and 
was wondering if there are any members who 
would like to donate some models to send down.  
He would be happy to package them up and pay 
for the postage. 

 If you would like to donate you can contact 
Ernesto at 619-254-7074 or can e-mail him at 
exgutierrez@gmail.com  Thanks!  ��

Great Train Expo at Del Mar – As you read in the 
January M-L, the regular December GTX show at 
the Fairgrounds had been moved to February and 
will be held this coming weekend on the 14 & 15.  
The organizers have accepted our Club’s offer to 
display our 5-rail layout.  Help is always welcome 
and needed for setting up, operating, and taking 
down the layout.  If you can spare some time and 
would like to help out please contact Bob Wall.  
 If you would like to see what dealers and 
model RR clubs are going to be displaying at the 
show here is a link to that info: 
http://www.greattrainexpo.com/Exhibitor%20Web
%20Packs/Del%20Mar/Del%20Mar%20Webpack.
pdf 
Here is a link to the show layout floor plan: 
http://www.greattrainexpo.com/Exhibitor%20Web
%20Packs/Del%20Mar/Del%20Mar%20Floorplan.
pdf 

2015 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL  

Club Dues For 2015 Are Due –  If you have not 
submitted your 2015 Dues then we encourage you 
to complete the attached Membership Renewal 
Form and bring it to the Meet.  Please remember 
that you have until the end of this month to do so 
without being assessed a $5 Late Fee.   

Even though postage rates have continued 
to rise and the rental cost of the Hall has also 
risen, we’ve been able to keep the Club dues the 
same, for nine years in a row now.  Without 
question you know that our Club dues are an 
incredible bargain.   

And you can make it and even better 
bargain by opting to receive your MainLine 
electronically.  Yes, you can save an additional $5 
by opting to receive the PDF MainLine only.   
If you haven’t done so already, we hope you will 
give serious consideration to receiving the 
electronic PDF MainLine.  Yes, you will help the 
Club save money, BUT you will also receive a 
hugely superior 20-page plus electronic MainLine 
with all kinds of additional materials, pictures and 
other “goodies” that very simply will just not fit in 
the limited hardcopy 8-page version.  AND you’ll 
have an extra Five Bucks in your pocket.  It’s 
definitely a win-win.  So what are you waiting for?  
Just check the appropriate box on the Renewal 
Form below and help keep our dues low for years 
to come and be a part of another GREAT AGTTA 
year!  Thanks!  � �
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SPECIAL RAFFLE #6  
“THE NEW WARBONNET AT SAN DIEGO”  

FRAMMED 1000 PIECE PUZZLE 

 
THE PUZZLE:   This unique 1,000 piece puzzle entitled “The New Warbonnet at San Diego” was 
drawn by artist John Winfield.  Released in 2005, it measures 20” x 27” and was made and produced 
in the USA by Serendipity Puzzle Company.   

FRAMING:  After being assembled the puzzle was taken to a professional framing business where it 
was mounted, framed and matted and is ready to be hung on your favorite wall.   

TICKET SALES:   Tickets  will be sold for ONLY three months  – January through March.  

TICKET COST:  ONLY $5 EACH.  But if you buy $20 worth you will be given a 5th ticket at no extra 
cost.  That’s a 20% reduction in the ticket cost if you purchase four tickets at the $5.      

GRAND PRIZE DRAWING:   The winning ticket will be drawn  at the March 2015 Meet.  

THE LUCKY WINNER WILL NOT NEED TO BE PRESENT TO WIN  THE SET 

DONATED BY BILL HUNGERFORD:  This beautifully framed puzzle was generously donated by 
long time Club Member Bill Hungerford prior to his recent passing.  Bill was a long time member who 
was always generous with his time and energy in support of the Club.  He will be missed by all. 
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MORE REALISM 
Here's another evening project to keep your 

trains looking more realistic.  As we all know, the 
purpose of freight cars is pure and simple: revenue.  
Originally that's the reason the railroads were 
created.  Simple enough.  If you're tired of looking at 
all those empty hoppers and gondolas that Lionel 
loved to put in almost every freight set, I have the 
solution to that problem.  The cost is probably under 
$5.00 and you use common items we all have 
somewhere around the garage or basement area.  

  

STYROFOAM 
The simplest item is the Styrofoam packing 

material that every VCR or stereo box has.  Cutting 
this material is very easy.  You can use a serrated 
knife, a hacksaw blade, or a sharp carpet knife.   

Cut a block of Styrofoam 8 1/4 inches long, 1 
5/8 inches wide, and 1/2 inch thick for the hopper 
car.  The long gondola needs a block 9 1/8 inches 
long, 1 5/8 inches wide, and 9/16 inches thick. (Cut 
a similar smaller block if you're using the short 
gondola.)  Check to see that the foam fits snugly 
inside the car before proceeding.  

The nice part is you don't have to be worried 
about flatness since we're going to use a rough file 

to form the contour of the load.  Shape the 
Styrofoam with the file and make humps and hills to 
represent your coal or gravel load.  
 

ADDING THE LOAD 
Use masking tape; go completely around the 

outside of the rough block, forming a dam at least 
1/4 inch high.  Coat the top surface with white glue 
(it dries clear) then add your load of either HO 
railroad size coal or gravel until the foam is 
completely covered.  I use the smaller load material 
because the O gauge is too coarse to adhere to the 
glue and cover satisfactorily.  Let the glue dry 
overnight and shake out the excess coal or gravel 
(save it for your next project). 
 

 

OCTOBER 2008 TECH TIP REPRINT 

Adding Hopper or Gondola Loads  By Ed Karper  
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PAINTING THE LOAD 
This is time I get out the trusty aerosol can of 

enamel paint.  Use whatever color you wish for the 
coal as long as it's black.  The gravel, however, can 
be a variety of colors depending on the part of the 
country you're mining (red in Georgia, tan in the 
southwest, white on the coast, brown or grey just 
about anywhere else), or the ore load you're 
representing (copper, iron, gold, silver, tin, lead).  
Have fun with it!  Spray a nice heavy layer to hide 
any white that might show through.  Let everything 
dry and install the load in your revenue seeking 
hopper or gondola car.  Now you're ready to roll. 

 

DO IT YOURSELF 
I know there are companies now making 

loads for these cars, but I hope you'll feel better 
making it yourself at a fraction of the cost. 

  
 

 

JANUARY MEET RAFFLE RESULTS 
 WINNER ITEM DESCRIPTION SOURCE     

Chris Buono San Diego Balboa Park ‘O’ Trolley Provided by AGTTA 
Caroline Poindexter Lionel ‘O’ NYC “Pacemaker” Boxcar Provided by AGTTA 
Christine Poindexter Lionel ‘O’ NYC Yellow Stockcar Provided by AGTTA 
Bob Shaw Lionel ‘O’ Santa Fe “Shock Control” Boxcar Provided by AGTTA 
Al Vargas Lionel ‘O’ Crossing Gate Signal Provided by AGTTA 
Ben Newkirk K-Line #90008 ‘O’ 2-Bay Penn Central Hopper Donated by Gary Butzke  
Stanley Strom Lionel #19233 ‘O’ Southern Pacific Boxcar Donated by Gary Butzke 
Al Vargas  K-Line #4081 ‘O’ Dinner Building Kit Donated by Bob Wall  
Ben Newkirk Framed Train Calendar Picture Donated Richard Thomson  
 Lionel ‘O-27’ Automatic Switches – Pair Donated by Chris Buono  
Kristian Tristain Lionel ‘O-27’ Manual Switches – Pair Donated by Chris Buono  
Stanley Strom Lionel #115 Trestle Set in Box Donated by Chris Buono  
Caroline Poindexter Lionel #16227 ‘O’ Santa Fe Boxcar Donated by Jim Andrews  
 Lionel #16882 Orange Horse Car Donated  
Stanley Strom Lionel #6257 SF Type Caboose Donated by Al Vargas  
Al Vargas Lionel 110 W “RW” Transformer Donated by Wendell Callahan
Al Keil Two Boxes of Coal & Ballast Scenic Materials Donated by Nels Soderberg  
Bob Wall Lionel #110 Trestle Set in Box Donated by Bill Hungerford  

A “Warm & Sincere Thank You!” to all you good Membe rs who donated to the  
January Meet Raffle  

OPERATING TIPS 
by Jim Weatherford 

Tip #36 – Track Maintenance  

Connecting Pins -  Make sure the connecting 
pins are free of corrosion and are tight.  Size 
the corresponding holes to ensure the pins fit 
snug when you fit the track together.   
Track Cleaning -  Clean the track with fine 
sandpaper or a fine abrasive such as the brite 
boy.  Clean the dust with an alcohol soaked 
rag.  Never use steel wool, magnetraction 
engines will spout "hair" and won't work as 
well.   
Track Clearance -  Make sure there is 
enough clearance between adjacent tracks so 
that the overhang of the train cars on the 
curves doesn't make contact with another 
train or an accessory.   
Track Dips -  Make sure there are minimal 
"dips" in the track because some steam 
locomotives have a long cow catcher on the 
steam chest that will touch the center rail 
coming out of a dip and short the transformer.  
This will cause the E unit to cycle into neutral.  
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Every small town has a race track, right?  So of course Pat’s layout has one of these also.  The lights are 
on and the fans are in their seats ready for the big showdown as the Monster Trucks come to town.  

 
 

 

PAT ARCHER’S SUPER LAYOUTS 
Photos taken by Bob Wall & Bill Hohnhorst �
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This is the back cover of this classic The Human Side of Railroading pamphlet.   
I hope you have enjoyed this look back in time. 

 
Next month I will have another new feature that I think you will enjoy.   
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Al’s Choo Choo Loco 
Repairs, Layouts & Collections 

Call: (714) 654-0726 
 

Electric Trains Keep Roland 
Roland Frandsen Jr. 

Mon - Fri  9 - 2  &  Sat  9 - 1 
(619) 449-9503  

(Please call before coming) 
10259 Escadera Drive  

Santee, CA 
 

Rock House Station 
Call Greg Anastopoulos for Hours 

Cell: (760) 518-0802 
rockhousestation@hotmail.com  

2505 Main Street, Suite 5 
Ramona, CA 
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Yours, Your Fathers or Your Grandfathers 
Trains stored in a box in a garage for years, 

Call BOB:  760-579-2234 
Lionel Trains-Restored for new families to enjoy. 

Also L.G.B. and American Flyer. 

 

SUPPORTING BUSINESS 
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Steve Bovee, Owner 

www.reeds-hobbies.com 

E-mail:  reeds@abac.com 

 

Elystoys 
Lionel, Am Flyer, Marx, Ives, 

Hot Wheels, Dinky, Aurora Slots 
Tonka, Tootsietoy, Smith Miller 

 

Jean & Dave Ely (515) 664-8217 

Urbandale, Iowa elystoys@gmail.com 
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Feb 12 Thursday AGTTA February Meet 
  Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 
Feb 14/ Saturday/ Great American Train Show 
        15   Sunday @ Del Mar Fairgrounds  

Mar 1 Sunday TTOS-SW March Meet 
  www.ttos-sw.org/activities.htm  
Mar 5 Thursday AGTTA March Meet  
  Jim Andrews (619) 441-8462 

 
 

�

 ALL GAUGE TOY TRAIN ASSOCIATION 
 6621 Cartwright Street 

 San Diego, CA  92120-2407  
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT MEET: 
Thursday, February 12 th  

3:30 - 7:30 
Torrey Pines Christian Church 

8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North 

NEXT MEET: 
Thursday, March 5 th
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